

Topic: Executive Summary – September 12, 2022, Board Meeting

Date: September 13, 2022

From: Cameron Mateika, Superintendent/CEO

- 1. The board reviewed the new teachers throughout the division through a video.
- 2. The board discussed the efforts to improve the WIFI speed at the SVRSS.
- 3. The board was reminded of Orange Shirt Day on September 29, 2022.
- 4. A meeting with UCN president and Jamie Grant will take place on September 22, 2022.
- 5. Better Beginnings will hold their sessions within Minitonas, Benito, and Bowsman schools between October and May, once a week for two hours.
- 6. Manitoba Apprenticeship will hold a consultation meeting on September 27, 2022.
- 7. Preliminary enrollment numbers were discussed. Early numbers show an increase in student numbers. In addition, there are over 45 adult students in our programs at the SVRSS.
- 8. A grant application to the Culture and Heritage department was discussed.
- 9. The board reviewed Division wide staffing changes.
- 10. NITT initiatives with carpentry, hairstyling, teacher training program, and Class 1 driving were outlined.